SHREWSBURY TOWN COUNCIL
Finance & General Purposes Committee

Held at Guildhall, Frankwell Quay, Shrewsbury

At 6.00pm Monday 8 June 2015
PRESENT – Councillors A Mosley (Chairman), P Adams, Mrs A Chebsey, Mrs H Fraser, I Jones, Ms J Mackenzie, Mrs P Moseley, P Nutting and J Tandy.
IN ATTENDANCE – Helen Ball (Town Clerk), Gary Farmer (Operations Manager), Andy Watkin (Responsible Financial Officer) and Carol Pullen (Committee Clerk).
APOLOGIES – No apologies were received
01/15
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

	Twin-hatted Town Councillors
	· All twin-hatted Town Councillors declared a personal interest in all matters relating to Shropshire Council.

	Councillor Mrs Chebsey
	· Declared a pecuniary interest in item 5 as a member of Shropshire Council Pensions Committee


02/15
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The minutes of the Finance & General Purposes Committee meetings held on 13 & 29 April 2015 were submitted as circulated and read.
RESOLVED:

That the minutes of the Finance & General Purposes Committee meetings held on 13 & 29 April 2015 be approved and signed as a correct record.

03/15
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE PREVIOUS MEETING


There were no matters arising.
04/15
PENSIONS PRESENTATION

In the absence of Debbie Sharp (Shropshire Pension Fund) this item was deferred until the next meeting to be held on 27 July 2015.

05/15
PAYMENTS

Prior to the meeting, the Responsible Finance Officer circulated the Schedule of Payments for the period 01 April 2015-31 May 2015.  No comments were received.

RECOMMENDED:

That the schedule of payments passed for payment for the period 01 April 2015-31 May 2015 be approved.

06/15
NEIGHBOURHOOD FUND
The Town Clerk provided an update on the Neighbourhood Fund.  A sum of £69,343.03 had been received for the period 2014/15.  This will be reflected as an additional note in the accounts giving details of how the money is spent.
Members sought clarification on where funds could be spent.  The Town Clerk advised that funds could be used to part or fully support any project.
RESOLVED:
(i) That the receipt of £69,343.03 Neighbourhood Fund money be noted
(ii) That the sum be set aside for future projects
07/15
END OF YEAR ACCOUNTS
Prior to the meeting the following financial reports were circulated to all Councillors:

· Annual Report

· Statement of Accounting Policies

· Annual Governance Statement

· Income & Expenditure Account

· Statement of Movement of Reserves

· Balance Sheet

· Annual Return
The Responsible Financial Officer (RFO) presented the unaudited Annual Report for the year ending 31st March 2015, comparing the budgeted figures with the actual spend and also comparing prior year figures.  He reported that these accounts had been approved by the Internal Auditor during his latest visit.  He reported that there were no areas of concern but members were reminded that these accounts are for 2014/15 and do not reflect the income decreases which will impact on the 2015/16 accounts.
Members’ individual questions were answered.

RECOMMENDED:

That End of Year Accounts and Annual Report for the Year Ended 31st March 2015 be approved.

08/15
INTERNAL AUDIT REPORT
The Town Clerk reported that the Internal Auditor had made his final visit and had found no issues of concern.  The Report shall be circulated to members.  During the year the only issue had been the need to have a Discretionary Policy in relation to the Pension Fund.

RECOMMENDED:

That the final Report of the Internal Auditor for the 2014/15 accounting year be noted.

09/15
SHREWSBURY SOUTH SUE – COMMUNITY FACILITY FEASIBILITY STUDY WORK

The Town Clerk updated members on the progress of the working group, chaired by Councillor MacKenzie, set up to consider potential location and usage of a new community facility to serve the new development at Sutton.   A Section 106 Agreement had now been signed and £10,000 had previously been set aside from LJC funds to carry out a feasibility study.

Councillor Moseley asked if residents were to be consulted about the siting and usage of a community facility.   It was noted that as this is a new development many properties are not yet completed but that the working group comprised of a cross section of the community as well as input being sought from other community groups.  The Section 106 Agreement contained trigger points which meant it was necessary to progress the work, ahead of the house build progressing.

Although the Town Council were holding the finances for the project and were assisting, members were assured that this would not mean the Town Council would be expected to manage or run the finished facility.  Councillor MacKenzie thanked the Town Clerk for her assistance for which they were very grateful.

RESOLVED:

(i) That the progress of a feasibility study for Shrewsbury South SUE community facility be noted.
(ii) That the Town Council act as the accounting body in respect of tendering the work.
10/15
MARKET HALL SIGNAGE

Members were presented with new signage proposals and costings for the Market Hall.  Although the colour scheme is already in use in some areas of the Market Hall and the general feedback from the traders was that it was more contemporary and inviting to visitors, Members were unsure.  They considered the graphics to be confusing and the signage too modern for a traditional Market Hall.  They felt it may date quickly and felt that some of the signage needed to contain more specific information.

It was reported that City ID have recently been appointed to undertake a wayfinding study for Shrewsbury which should be completed by the end of summer.  Members considered that a decision on signage should be held off until the results of this, with a view to feeding into the process and making the town easier for visitors to navigate as a whole.
RESOLVED:  That the Market Hall Manager be asked to revisit proposals once the outcome of the wayfinding work is known.
11/15
UPGRADE OF THE DITHERINGTON COMMUNITY CENTRE BOILER
Ditherington Community Centre currently has two boilers, one of which is broken but both of which are aged.  It was considered that it would be better to replace both, combining them into one effective boiler.  The cost for this work would be £4,144.80.

RESOLVED:
(i) That work be progressed to replace the boiler.
(ii) Discussions take place regarding the future of the Community Centre.

12/15
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:

That in accordance with s1(2) Pubic Bodies (Admission of Meetings) Act 1960, members of the public be excluded from the meeting on the grounds that the following items being considered involve the disclosure of confidential information.
No members of the public were present at the meeting

13/15
WAYLEAVE AGREEMENTS – WESTERN POWER DISTRIBUTION
The Town Clerk updated members on discussions around various wayleave agreements necessary to facilitate utility supplies to new developments.  Whilst she was aware of impact to Shrewsbury Town Council land, there was likely to be wider impact.  Members were keen to have sight of those plans ahead of planned works.
RESOLVED:  That the Town Clerk seek to provide members with detailed maps of the areas affected and representatives from Western Power be invited to talk to members at a future meeting.
14/15
ACCOMMODATION REPORT
Members were presented with an accommodation report prepared by Pooks to consider future office accommodation for the Town Council.  A number of possible sites within Shrewsbury were identified for purchase or rent together with a summary of potential for each.

RESOLVED:  That the Town Clerk meet with Group Leaders to discuss further, ahead of formal proposals being presented to Full Council on 29 June 2015.
15/15
63/64 NEW STREET
It was reported that the sale of 63/64 New Street was progressing towards exchange of contract.

16/15
128 FRANKWELL

It was reported that the lease had now been signed.
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